

- **Minutes of Holmpton Parish Council**

Tuesday 2 August 2016

7.30pm Holmpton Village Hall, School Lane, Holmpton

Present — L. Hodgson (Chair), M. Lenney, S. Pilkington, R. Dawson, P. Leckonby, L. Duplock (Clerk), 1 member of the public

Apologies — A. Wilkin, C. Leckonby

The minutes of the last meeting were read, agreed as a true record and signed by the chair, the amended June minutes were also signed.

Matters arising

1. Neon sign — LD reported that she had contacted ERYC regarding the siting of a solar powered neon speeding sign, unfortunately permission would not be granted for the sign. PC members asked why other small villages ie Roos, Seaton, Burton Pidsea have such signs. LD will contact the Authority again and ask the reasons why the authority will not allow the sign.

2. Speedwatch — This took place from 7.30am — 8.30am on 13 July, during this hour 19 cars drove past, one of which was exceeding the speed limit.

3. RD contacted School House, they have agreed to dismantle the offending overhanging roof and clear the site.

4. HVCA noticeboard — SP has ordered a noticeboard at a cost of £118.00, as agreed at last months meeting a cheque was given to SP for £59.00. LH suggested that if this noticeboard is suitable, LD suggested that if this noticeboard is suitable, the one outside the pub should be replaced.

George and Dragon update — LH read the letter from Andrew Hall. The contents of the letter were discussed, he intends to seek planning permission to develop the site of the pub and car park for residential use, member of the PC did not think that this would be viable. He is anxious to receive the support of the local residents, with this in mind it was decided that LD contact him and invite him to the next meeting which will take place on Tuesday 6 September, he will be asked to confirm his attendance by 26 August this will enable LD to give him a 'slot' on the agenda.

AOB

- PL mentioned how nice the village planters looked, many thanks to Chris Leckonby for re staining them.
- PL said that if the church did not change its use, there is the possibility of it closing within the next two years.
- PL asked if LD could contact Highways regarding the nettles which are obstructing the footpath leading from the Village Hall to the corner of Taylor Lane.
- First aid training — LD reported that so far eight people have expressed an interest for this course which is scheduled to take place in the Village Hall on 22 October.

Date of next meeting Tuesday 6 September

The meeting closed at 8.50pm